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                                                 TOWN OF NEWBURGH                    
       PLANNING BOARD 

   TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 
PROJECT:    DARRIGO SOLAR FARM       
PROJECT NO.:   19-24 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 86, BLOCK 1, LOT 96 
REVIEW DATE:   29 JANUARY 2021  
MEETING DATE:   4 FEBRUARY 2021 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: ARDEN CONSULTING- MICHAEL MORGANTE, P.E. 
 

1. The applicant’s have provided a narrative report addressing our comments of 6 February 2020 
and 5 November 2020.  The letter is responsive to each of our comments.   
 

2. The applicant has received comments from the FAA, NYSDEC, and New York State Office of 
Parks Recreation and Historic Preservation regarding no adverse impacts from  the project.  In 
addition, the project has prepared visual assessments and a Stormwater Pollution Prevention 
Plan.  Landscaping plans have been prepared for the project.  The Planning Board may 
consider the issuance of a Negative Declaration for the project. 
 

3. The applicant has identified that the temporary Halloween use on the site will be dismantled.  
All abandoned equipment and farm implements shall either be disposed of or placed into the 
existing structures on the site.  The area of the supply yard will be graded and covered with 
gravel.  Existing brush piles on the site shall be mulched and/or removed. 
 

4. The application has received the required Zoning Board of Appeals variances, copies of the 
variances dated 30 November 2020 have been received. 
 

5. Project requires a Public Hearing which the Board may wish to schedule at this time. 
 

6. Status of the highway superintendent’s review of the access points should be provided. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
PJH/dns 
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